Unst Partnership Ltd
MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD IN THE BALTASOUND HALL
ON Wednesday, 2nd May 2018 AT 7.00PM

PRESENT
Di Hervey (Minutes), Jane Macaulay, Sarah McBurnie, Norma Jamieson, Minnie Mouatt, George Rodger, Gordon Thomson (Chair).
IN ATTENDANCE

Frances Browne – Community Involvement and Development Officer 
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Gordon welcomed everyone to the meeting
Apologies from Colin and Susan Edwards-Horton
The Minutes of the AGM of 17th May 2017 were approved by Di and seconded by Norma.
2. Chairperson’s Report
“Yet again, it has been an eventful year for the Partnership with a variety of activities taking place against a backdrop of Staff changes and reduced funding.

This has been a difficult year for Unst Partnership as we have had virtually no paid staff for the first time in many years. However, we have managed to keep the Office open on a fairly regular basis and won an award for our Community Skip Scheme in the annual SAT Environmental Awards presentation. 

Our only part-time staff member has been Bridgette Thomason, our book-keeper, whose contract ended in July and who has still managed to complete our Annual Report for this meeting, being now employed by Bon Accord accountants.

On the UP side, some of our achievements:-

· As referred to in last years’ report, our main plan for this year has been to convert the Unit 1 Office into an Office and Second Hand shop. This has proved harder than we thought. We have now got SIC Planning Permission for Change of Use from Office to Shop premises. 
We applied to the Scottish Land Fund for grant to buy Unit 1 under a “Community Asset Transfer” from our landlords, HIE, to reduce overheads . The grant aid to purchase was agreed in  March of this year, with an additional sum for a part-time (15hpw), one year post of Development Officer to oversee the Shop project.  (We would like to thank HIE members Claire Munro and Fiona Stirling for assistance with this.)
However, we have still not heard from the HIE Asset Management team that we have their permission to purchase, despite the fact we put our request in in December.  We expect a reply from them sometime this month.
· We held a successful Community Skip scheme in 2017-18 with six Skip Saturdays taking place and around 40 residents taking out an annual Skip Membership at £50 and around 20 “occasional users” paying £20 a time. It costs £420 for each Saturday and it would not have been possible without the support of the community and a grant of £300 from Unst Community Council.  With the Shetland Amenity Trust taking metal and white goods, we effectively have two skips. We received an award for our efforts at the annual SAT presentation at Shetland Museum.

We still need forty annual users to support the scheme again this year.  We hope to begin with the first Skip day in early June.

· We continue to write the “Isles Views” Shetland Times column and, although time consuming, taking Gordon most of Monday and Tuesday each week, it has brought in much need income. 
Other income is obtained through our 6Kw Wind Turbine (about £1500 per year). We derive a small income from trailer hire, photocopying & printing  and our three Community polytunnels.
· We acted as project manager for the Collaster project, an archaeological dig led by Dr Dan Rhodes and Liz Jones. They involved the community, school pupils and Unstfest visitors in the project and have just completed a Collaster trail leaflet, to be published shortly by Shetland Times and to go online. UP applied for Grant aid for the project from the Heritage Lottery Find (£7900) and administered it for Dan and Liz, who have completed the work in a longer timeframe but still under budget.

· We have now handed over the “Visit Unst” Tourism page to Megan Burns’ Vena Event marketing. She has now improved the site and converted it into a moderately priced App, now on sale to visitors and locals alike.

· In 2017, the Unst map continued to be published, along with the Yell map. Responsibility for the Yell map has now been handed over to the Yell Tourism Group. The 2018 Unst map has now been printed, and is going out this week.

· The Office continues to offer a Printing and Photocopying Service and has also started taking in aluminium cans for the Baltasound School scheme and plastics. (These will shortly be overtaken by the new SIC Recycling scheme, which starts here in July.)

On the down side…

· There was no FestiYell or North Isles awards ceremony - sadly these were casualties of the lack of staffing to organise them (Yell are hoping to have their own Festival in July this year).

· The Community polytunnels took a battering in the Winter gales and we have scaled these down. We have sold the container as it blew over in the gales and was becoming a hazard, destroying the fence. (A new fence has just been installed by Nigel Stickle and will soon have gates on it.)
· It is still not clear how far BT are going to develop Broadband but it is gradually being pushed up the agenda by HIE, SIC and MSPs/MPs and is slowly making its way to the Isles. Some residents have got fed up waiting for BT and have gone for the more expensive Satellite Broadband. Moves from EE to provide 4G seem to be working, with reports just recently of better 4G reception in the Isles.  
In the future…
In the next year, we hope to open our shop, start trading, cover our costs and use some of the funds to subsidise the Skip scheme and make some donations to local groups.
As usual, our thanks go to all our Directors this year, and to our book-keeper Bridgette Thomason for compiling our annual accounts. 
(Gordon was thanked for his efforts by those present.)
3. Financial Report from Bridgette Thomason
Restricted funds (grants)
There is £1792.33 left in the HLF Fund to be spent through 2018/2019 re the Collaster Dig Project.
(£600 to come off that for UP management fee.) The rest of this money has to go back to Heritage Lottery Fund if not spent.
UP's reserves:
Unrestricted funds - £3460.31
There is also further unrestricted funds, which are committed within the reserves totalling £3303.55 for the following which will be carried forward to 2018/2019:

Unst Map                                 £1252.93

Unst Tourism Related Events    £810.00 (carried forward from 2016/2017)

Yell Map                                     £383.33 (carried forward from 2016/2017)

Yell Tourism Related Events      £728.33 (carried forward from 2016/2017)

Community Skip Service           £128.96 

In summary:

Restricted/grant funds/HLF        £1792.33

Unrestricted/UP's reserves        £3460.31

Unrestricted/UP's committed funds within reserves for Unst and Yell Map and tourism related events plus the community skip service above   £3303.55

Total funds                                  £8556.19

4. Election of Directors
The three longest serving Directors stand down, unless any other Directors leave. Jane and Norma announced they were stepping down. They were both thanked for their service. George was next longest serving since previous election but was willing to stand again. 

George  was proposed by Gordon, Sec. by Sarah.

Suggestions were made for new Directors as we now only have 7.

Office bearers will be elected at the first meeting of the new Directors, 6.30pm on Wed 16th May. 

The Meeting closed at 8pm.
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